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RESOLUTION BY THE FAYETTEVILLE AREA METROPOLITAN PLANNING 

ORGANIZATION TRANSPORTATION POLICY BOARD 

REGARDING TIP PROJECT U-4404 (CLIFFDALE ROAD) 

 

 

A motion was made by ___________________ and seconded by ____________________ for 

adoption of the following resolution, and upon being put to a vote was duly adopted. 

 

WHEREAS, the Transportation Policy Board has found that the Metropolitan Planning 

Organization is conducting transportation planning in a continuous, cooperative, and 

comprehensive manner in accordance with 23 U.S.C. 134 and 49 U.S.C. 1607; and 

 

WHEREAS, FAMPO in cooperation with the North Carolina Department of Transportation has 

identified Cliffdale Road between McPherson Church Road and Morganton Road as needing 

improvements and this portion of Cliffdale Road has been included in the 2018 – 2027 

Transportation Improvement Program as Project U-4404; and 

 
WHEREAS, funding has been identified for Project U-4404 beginning in Fiscal Year 2022 and 

stopping the project would result in funding being reallocated possibly outside of the FAMPO 

area; and 

 

WHEREAS, the property owners surrounding the aforementioned project have expressed 

concerns about the impact of the design, right of way, and increased traffic that widening Cliffdale 

Road could create; and 

 

WHEREAS, these property owners need opportunities to review project concepts with reduced 

impacts consistent with the residential nature of the community; and 

 

WHEREAS, extensive public involvement with these property owners will be instrumental in 

creating a project with design features that will benefit the residential nature of the community;  

 

NOW THEREFORE, be it resolved that the Fayetteville Area Metropolitan Planning 

Organization Transportation Policy Board endorses the U-4404 project however requests NCDOT 

carryout a comprehensive and exhaustive public involvement process on this the 23rd day of May, 

2018. 

 
 

_______________________________  ________________________________ 

Mr. Ted Mohn, Chair      Mr. Joel Strickland, Secretary 

Transportation Policy Board 
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